Ames Lake Water Association
Board of Directors Meeting December 13, 2022
7:00 P.M

Meeting Minutes

· Call to Order
David Hoffmann called to order the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of Ames Lake Water Association (ALWA) at 7:03 PM on December13, 2022.  The meeting was conducted at the ALWA business office with some Board members participating via teleconference.  The following Board members were present in addition to Mr. Hoffmann: Jeff Villnow, Sherri Zucker, Michael Bicak, Merlyn Blue, Mark Freeman, and David Beecher.
Also present: Jeremy Reier (ALWA System Manager), Christine Lemons (ALWA Business Manager), Richard Jonson (Jonson and Jonson), and Keenan Ferar (Gray and Osborne).  
· Changes or Additions to Agenda - None.
· Business from the Floor – None.
· Consent Agenda
The Board reviewed contents of the Consent Agenda, containing:
· Minutes of the November 2022 Board Meeting and Organizational Meeting,
· Membership Transfers,
· Water Loss Adjustments and,
· Aging Accounts.
The Board discussed the processes for reviewing and resolving billing questions on leak adjustments.  Jeremy reported that ALWA Paul Bride paid in full for previously disputed water loss adjustments.
Merlyn moved to approve all items on the Consent Agenda. Jeff seconded. All approved.
· Financial Reports and Membership Count
· [bookmark: _Hlk90286895]Check List & EFT Approval 
Sherri moved to approve the check list.  Jeff seconded.  All approved.
· Consultant Reports. 
· Jonson & Jonson. Dick reported that there have been no updates on the King County Franchise Right-of-Way fee discussions in the last month.
· Gray & Osborne.  Keenan reported that the ALWA hydraulic model was in development with the goal of being complete by the end of the calendar year.
· System Manager Report 
· Water Use
· Water usage and unaccounted for water was reviewed.  Jeremy provided updated charts with gallonage figures. 
· Staffing
· Kevin resigned his position.  Jeremy is searching for a replacement.
· Short Plat Proposal
· Jeremy updated the Board on the status of a potential future short plat on Ames Lake Road and 269th Ave, and implications with respect to water main extensions in the area
· Maintenance and Project Updates
· The chemical pump at American Hills was replaced
· Services were upgraded for new home construction on 52nd Ave.
· TBPS
· A lock was cut at the Tolt Tank and Booster Pump Station site by personnel bringing in a portable generator.  Jeremy discussed the situation with the rental company, noting they did not have the authority to cut locks.  The Board directed Jeremy to draft a letter to the rental company informing them of the consequences of illegal entry.
· Keenan noted the TBPS is scheduled for delivery in February 2023
· Jeremy reviewed progress on installation of a new gate system at the site.

· Business Manager Report
· Christine provided updates related to the audit, banking, cash flow, accounts receivable, budget vs actual, aged accounts receivables, loan balances, payroll processing and new memberships.  
· Per discussion at the November Board Meeting, Christine updated the water loss adjustment report and reviewed the changes with the Board.  
· Christine presented the draft 990 form

Sherri Moved to approve the 990 form. Merlyn seconded.  All approved.

· Health Insurance
· Christine reviewed quotes received for ALWA employee CY23 health insurance and recommended adoption of the Washington Farm Bureau Healthcare proposal.  The Board concurred. 
· The ALWA Christmas Party will be held on January 13 at 6 pm
· The February 2023 Board meeting will be moved to Wednesday Feb 15 at 7 pm

· New Business – None.
· Business from the Board - None.
· Review of Action Items – None.
· Executive Session – None.
· Next Regular Meeting
· The next regular meeting will be Tuesday January 10, 2023, at 7:00 PM.  The meeting will be conducted in the office and via teleconference.
· Adjournment
· David Hoffmann adjourned the meeting at 9:02 pm

Minutes prepared by Jeff Villnow, Secretary.
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